
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND 

SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 27 NOVEMBER 2003



CROS.144/03 
ELECTED MEMBERS’ SUPPORT ARRANGEMENTS

Pursuant to Minute CROS.120/03, there was submitted interim report of the Head of Member Support and Employee Services ME.21/03 concerning Elected Members’ Support Arrangements.  

At the last meeting of this Committee, Members had requested that a cross party Working Group be formed in order to progress the issues/concerns raised at that time.  Details of the membership of the Group were provided.

Cross party agreement had been reached in many areas of concern.  However, due to prior commitments by Members of the Group, it had not been possible to arrange a final meeting until 19 November 2003.   Accordingly, there was submitted an addendum to the report setting out, for consideration by the Committee, the recommendations of the Working Group.

The Working Group wished it to be noted that the recommended posts would not satisfy the requirement of the Council to continue to provide clerical support for Elected Members.  That issue remained unresolved following the restructuring exercise within the Council and was seen to be separate to the task given to the Working Group to address.

A Member expressed serious concern, on behalf of her Group, that Members were unable to take part in the recruitment and selection process, comparing the scenario to that of a Chief Officer not being involved in the selection of a Personal Assistant.  

The Head of Member Support and Employee Services indicated that he had taken advice from both the Council’s Legal Services and the North West Employers.  That  advice was quite explicit in that Members should be removed from the process of selection.  Members would, however, have the opportunity to assess the appointees’ suitability to the position as part of the probationary process.

The Legal Services Manager advised Members to exercise caution when considering whether to proceed in the manner recommended in the addendum to the report. If the proposed posts were deemed to be Political Assistant posts then Section 9 of the Local Government and Housing Act 1989 would apply.  Referring to the specimen job description and person specification submitted, he questioned what more a Political Assistant could be expected to do in supporting Members. 

Mr Williams indicated that, in terms of the process, the comments of this Committee would go forward to the Executive on 18 December 2003, prior to Council in January 2004.  The paper submitted to Council would be more explicit than that submitted today.

Discussion arose during which Members were agreed in their view that the posts under consideration were not Political Assistant posts.  If the Authority was challenged the remedy would be via amendment to the job descriptions.  A Member added that the Council’s decision to abolish Political Assistant posts had been formally minuted.

RESOLVED – (1) That this Committee does not consider the proposed posts to support elected Members to be Political Assistant posts.

(2) That the Executive be informed that this Committee endorsed the recommendations as detailed in the addendum to report ME.21/03.







